
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF CONCLUSION AND COMPLETION 
REGARDING 

CITY OF AURORA PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM 
LEVEL 2 ASSESSMENT / REQUIRED CORRECTIVE ACTION 

 
 
The City of Aurora Public Water System triggered a Level 2 Assessment in January of 2020 due to the presence of total 
coliform bacteria within three (3) routine water samples, all samples were negative for E. coli bacteria. The assessment 
required a continuous disinfection of the system for 30 Days while maintaining a chlorine residual concentration of 0.20 
mg/L at the furthest extremity of the system. The 30 Days of continuous disinfection began on January 18 th, 2020 upon 
the initial confirmation of the .20 mg/L chlorine residual at the furthest extremity of the system. The City eliminated the 
addition of chlorine into the water system on February 16, 2020 following approval from DHHS representative. The 
average daily water use will eliminate any remaining chlorine residual from the water system. 
 
We ask that the residents please notify the City of any standing water uncommon to current weather or any water 
percolating from the ground. Water leaks are a common source of total coliform bacteria within drinking water. 

The City of Aurora Public Water System appreciates your patience and understanding as we work to maintain the highest 
water quality delivered to all our customers.  

For further information or questions, residents and customers can contact City Hall at 402-694-6992. 

 

Adam Darbro 
Utility Superintendent 


